
 

 WAYNE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

Minutes, April 28, 2025 

Call to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Mark Sander, also present were supervisors Jon Maker and Mark 

Labowski 

 

Pledge to flag  

 

Minutes from March 24, 2025 approved ~ Motion to accept/Mark S, 2nd/Jon, all in favor 

  

ROADS AND EQUIPMENT: Planed and graded Sciota Road, fixed washouts on Buffalo and Stateline Roads, 

changed tires on planer, fitted out both trucks to summer mode, cut grass 

 

ZONING AND BUILDING: Three permits issued: a two-car garage, a three-car garage and a living room 

addition 

 

CORRESPONDENCE: ECATO notified all members of an increase in fees to $4,000 for filing a Uniform 

Construction Code (UCC) variance request 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

• Turnpike Road/Messenger Road complaint: Trucking company using road for commercial hauling 

instead of original agricultural use, supervisors directed secretary to send a letter to the company 

advising them to contact our office to get the issue resolved 

• Township ARPA funds year-end report filed and accepted  

• Recycling event details were set: Saturday, June 21, 8 am to 1 pm at the Elgin Firehall, up to 24” 

tires from 8-12 noon, tractor tires from noon to 1 pm, no rims  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

• Jeremy Bloeser, Executive Director of the Erie Land Bank spoke about the program, the benefits of 

the township being part of it and how their system works; supervisors asked questions and held a 

discussion, supervisor Labowski felt Erie County should not be in the business of buying and selling 

properties, supervisor Maker agreed, the vote was 2-1 not to join at this time 

 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF VISITORS: Lloyd Whitman, Gerri Wellington, William Wellington, Joseph Walton, 
Jeremy Bloeser, Frank Martin, Devon Martin 

• Bill Wellington commented on the number of political, nonprofit and other signs erected in the 
township, most of them were for people not associated with the township (City of Corry), Mark S 
said he would get an answer on their placement 

• Mr. Wellington also broached the subject of parking on the road during a recent auction; the 
roadmaster said the situation was addressed by the state police in a timely manner and resolved 

• Lloyd Whitman asked why Corry was being included in the recycling event this year; Mark S 
explained they talked to us last year about maybe participating and decided to join this year 

• Frank Martin told supervisors he’s thinking of starting an organic material dump site on property he 
owns on Conelway Road, possibly to sell the compost, was looking for options and direction from 
the township; also thinking about a drop site for used appliances that he would recycle; 
unanswered question was how long would they be kept on-site, would need parameters 
 

BILLS AND PAYROLL:   Motion to sign checks for bills and payroll/Mark S, Mark L/second 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 7:31 pm, Mark S/motion, Mark L/2nd 

 

Next meeting: 7 pm – May 12, 2025 


